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March 28, 2018 
 
President Donald J. Trump of the United States of America (US) 
President Moon Jae-in of the Republic of Korea (ROK) 
Chairman Kim Jong-un of the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea (DPRK) 
 
Dear President Trump, President Moon and Chairman Kim,   
 
As US civil society groups and individuals deeply concerned about dangerous 
military tensions between our nation and the DPRK, and the rising global risks of 
nuclear catastrophe,  we wish to convey our deepest gratitude  for the 
groundbreaking steps you have taken to begin the essential dialogue and 
diplomacy  that must be undertaken if we are to prevent a war that would likely 
result in an unthinkable disaster for the Korean Peninsula, the United States and 
the world.  We fully support the upcoming inter-Korean summit in April and the 
U.S.-DPRK summit in May, and we urge you to patiently and diligently seek 
common ground.  
 
Ever since the uneasy armistice of 1953, nearly sixty-five years ago, tensions 
between states involved in the Korean War have periodically erupted, but your 
actions in recent weeks have demonstrated to the world that the time is ripe for a 
formal resolution of that war. Your vision and leadership, with the support of 
peace-loving people everywhere, can end the escalation of international tensions 
in Northeast Asia and lay the groundwork for a peace treaty among the original 
parties to the conflict on the Korean Peninsula. We applaud you for taking the 
bold steps needed to make that a reality. We are truly grateful for the vision of a 
world at peace that your promises to engage in dialogue have prepared us for. 
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We recognize that one encounter between US and North Korean leaders will not 
likely produce an agreement that leads to a lasting solution, but the planned 
summits offer the potential for starting a serious process that could move us 
decisively away from the current crisis. 
 
We deeply appreciate the DPRK’s openness and flexibility that has enabled this 
process to move forward by pledging to refrain from conducting nuclear weapon 
or missile tests while the talks continue, and its readiness to address a course of 
denuclearization provided it is given assurances that its security will be 
guaranteed.  Moreover, the DPRK has not raised objections to the planned April 
joint US-ROK military exercises. We are heartened by reports that US aircraft 
carriers and possibly nuclear-powered submarines will not be participating in the 
upcoming joint military exercises. But in the spirit of the Olympic Truce, we urge 
the US and ROK to postpone the military exercises indefinitely, which would 
contribute significantly to creating a favorable environment in which to conduct 
peace talks.   
 
Ultimately, the United States must also address a course of denuclearization if the 
promise of peace is to be realized.  If talks are successful, North Korea could in 
due course rejoin the 1970 Nuclear Non-Proliferation Treaty (NPT), which 
promised the DPRK access to peaceful nuclear power in return for its promise 
never to acquire nuclear weapons.  We also urge the US to honor its NPT 
commitment, made nearly 50 years ago, to make good faith efforts to pursue 
nuclear disarmament by seeking negotiations with the other nuclear-armed states 
to achieve the promise of a world without nuclear weapons. When the NPT was 
extended indefinitely in 1995, the US reaffirmed its pledge to undertake “the 
determined pursuit… of systematic and progressive efforts to reduce nuclear 
weapons globally, with the ultimate goal of eliminating those weapons.”  
 
Your talks hold the promise of moving not only the region, but the entire world 
closer to realization of that most desirable outcome, in which there would no 
longer be a need for a menacing US nuclear umbrella relied upon by the ROK and 
Japan, and a nuclear-weapon-free zone in Northeast Asia would exist in a nuclear-
weapon-free world.    
 
With all best wishes for success, 
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Organizational Signatories: 
 
Kevin Martin, President, Peace Action 
 
Jacqueline Cabasso, Executive Director, Western States Legal Foundation 
 
Randi Weingarten, President, American Federation of Teachers 
  

David Hartsough, Director, Peaceworkers 
 
Paul Shannon, Coordinator, Massachusetts Peoples Budget Campaign 
 
Cole Harrison, Executive Director, Massachusetts Peace Action 
 
David Krieger, President, Nuclear Age Peace Foundation 
 
David Swanson, Director,  Leah Bolger, Chair, Alice Slater, Coordinating 
Committee, World Beyond War    
 
Patrick Hiller, Executive Director, War Prevention Initiative 
 
Patrick Hiller, Board of Directors, Oregon Peace Institute 
 
Gar Smith, Co-founder. Environmentalists Against War 
 
Christine Ahn, International Coordinator, Women Cross DMZ 
 
Kwan Nam, National Coordinator, One Corea Now 
 
Peter Kim, President, Support Committee for Korean Prisoners of Conscience in 
US 
 
Jacqueline Cabasso and Terry Kay Rockefeller, National Co-conveners, United for 
Peace and Justice 
 
Joseph Gerson, President, Campaign for Peace, Disarmament and Common 
Security 
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Kil Sang Yoon, President, Korean American National Coordinating Council, Inc. 
 

Alex Kwanho Choi, President, National Association of Korean Americans (NAKA) 
 
Medea Benjamin, Co-director, CODEPINK for Peace 
 
Kay Kyungmi Cho, President, Korea Neutralized Unification Movement-LA 
 
Blase Bonpane, Ph.D., Director, Office of the Americas 
 
John Burroughs, Executive Director, Lawyers Committee on Nuclear Policy 
 
Ira Helfand, MD, Co-President, International Physicians for the Prevention of 
Nuclear War (recipient of the 1985 Nobel Peace Prize) 
 
Jeff Carter, Executive Director, Physicians for Social Responsibility 
 
Marylia Kelley, Executive Director, Tri-Valley CAREs (Communities Against 
a Radioactive Environment) 
 
Jay Coghlan, Executive Director, Nuclear Watch New Mexico 
 
Melvin Hardy, Convener, The Creative's Coalition of Washington, DC 
 
Alfred L. Marder, President, U.S. Peace Council 
 
Mavis Belisle, Co-Chair, Nuclear Free World Committee, Dallas Peace and Justice 
Center  
 
Judith Mohling, Coordinator, Nuclear Nexus Project, Rocky Mountain Peace and 
Justice Center 
 
Leonard Eiger, Communications Coordinator, Ground Zero Center for Nonviolent 
Action 
 
Rev. Tong-Kyun Kim, The Least of These Church Justice & Peace Committee 
 
Guy Quinlan, Chair, All Souls Nuclear Disarmament Task Force 
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Jonathan Granoff, President, Global Security Institute 
 
Carolyn Scarr, Program Coordinator, Ecumenical Peace Institute/CALC 
 
Robert Kinsey, Chairperson, The Colorado Coalition for Prevention of Nuclear War 
 
Andrea Miller, Executive Director, People Demanding Action 
 
Dr. Roger Kotila, Outreach Coordinator, Earth Federation 
 
Roxanne Abbas, President, Minnesota Peace Project 
 
Cletus Stein, Convener, The Peace Farm 
 
Ann Suellentrop M.S. R.N., Physicians for Social Responsibility - Kansas City 
 
Dr. Mubarak Awad, President, Nonviolence International 
 

Robert Gould, MD, President, Physicians for Social Responsibility, San Francisco 

Bay Area Chapter 

 

Rev. Dr. T. Kenjitsu Nakagaki, President and Founder, Heiwa Peace and 

Reconciliation Foundation of New York 

 

Mary Hanson Harrison, President, Women's International League for Peace & 

Freedom U.S. Section 

 

Lois Barber, Executive Director, EarthAction International 
 
Mara Cohen and Harriet Heywood, Co-Coordinators, Trade Justice Alliance 
 
Ellen Thomas, Executive Director, Proposition One Campaign 
 
Terry Kay Rockefeller, Peace and Justice Coordinator, September 11th Families for 
Peaceful Tomorrows 
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Kate Alexander, Director of Policy and Outreach, Peace Action New York State  
Kevin Zeese and Margaret Flowers, Co-Directors, Popular Resistance 
 
Tony Langbehn, Convener, Maryland United for Peace and Justice 
 
Jean Athey, Coordinator, Peace Action Montgomery (MD) 
 
Robert F. Dodge, MD, President, Board of Directors, Physicians for Social 
Responsibility-Los Angeles 

Gwen DuBois MD, MPH, President, Chesapeake Physicians for Social 

Responsibility 
 
Kelly Campbell, Executive Director, Oregon Physicians for Social Responsibility 
 
Matt Bivens, MD, Chair, Greater Boston Physicians for Social Responsibility  
 
Bruce Amundson, MD, President, Washington Physicians for Social Responsibility 
 
Misuk Nam, Co-chair, One Heart for Justice 
 
Gerry Condon, President, Board of Directors, Veterans For Peace 
 
John Kim, Coordinator, Veterans For Peace – Korea Peace Campaign 
 
Maria Santelli, Executive Director, The Center on Conscience & War, Washington, 
DC 
 
Sara Lothigius Hirsch, President, Universal Models for Peace 
 

LaVern Olberding, Director, Franciscan Peace Connection 
 
Andrea Beth Damsky, President, San Diego Progressive Democratic Club 
 
Pat Alviso, National Coordinator, Military Families Speak Out 
 

John Michno, Facilitator, San Diego Nonviolent Communication 
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Prof. Rene Wadlow, President, Association of World Citizens 

 
David Gibson, Organizing Director, Peacehome Campaigns, Peace, Justice, 
Sustainability Florida 
 
Enhee Ahn, President,TNIHP(The National Institute of Hahm SEokhon's 
Philosophy)  
 
Glenn Carroll, Coordinator, Nuclear Watch South 
 

Ralph Hutchison, Coordinator, Oak Ridge Environmental Peace Alliance 

Joni Arends, Executive Director, Concerned Citizens for Nuclear Safety 

Bill Moyer, Executive Director, Backbone Campaign 
 
Margli Auclair, Executive Director, Mt. Diablo Peace and Justice Center 
 
John LaForge, Co-Director, Nukewatch 
 
Rebecca Littlejohn, Co-Moderator, Disciples Peace Fellowship 
 
Max Hess, Interim Executive Director, Fellowship of Reconciliation 
 
Madelyn Hoffman, Executive Director, New Jersey Peace Action 
 
Ken Heard, Acting Secretary General, Philadelphia Area Black Radical Congress 
 
Sharon Bilodeau, Facilitator, Dorchester People for Peace 
 
Gwyn Kirk, Co-Coordinator, Women for Genuine Security 
 
Anne Barron, Communications Consultant, Peace Resource Center of San Diego 
 
Michael Neuroth, Policy Advocate for International Issues, Justice and Witness 
Ministries, United Church of Christ 
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Marie Dennis, Co-President, Pax Christi International 
 
Margaret Power, Co-Chair, Historians for Peace and Democracy  
Kristin Dooley, Director, Women Against Military Madness 
 
Rev. Dr. Susan Henry-Crowe, General Secretary, United Methodist General Board 
of Church and Society 
 
Robert Zuber, Director, Global Action to Prevent War 
 
Larry M. David and Donna R. Park, Board Chairs, Citizens for Global Solutions 

 
Alan Haber and Odile Hugonot Haber, Co-Chairs, Megiddo Peace Project 
 
Dr. Roger Kotila, President, Democratic World Federalists  
 
Ivend Holen, member of Core Group (Board), Citizens for Peace & 
Justice, Medford  
 
Nancy C. Tate, Coordinator, Lehigh-Pocono Committee of Concern (aka LEPOCO 
Peace Center) 
 

Soonyoung Min-Kim, Executive Director, GoodFriends USA 
 

Nancy Lo, Ph. D., President, Association for Preserving Historical Accuracy of 
Foreign Invasions in China (APHAFIC) 
 
Kazuaki Tanahashi and Claire Greensfelder, Co-Directors, INOCHI/ 
NoWarWithNorthKorea.org 
 
Dr. Kathleen Sullivan, Director, Hibakusha Stories, New York, New York 
 

Steve Leeper, Executive Director, Peace Culture Village (Japan) 
 
Thea Paneth, Arlington United for Justice with Peace 
 

Julie Levine, Topanga Peace Alliance 
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Julie Levine, MLK Coalition of Greater Los Angeles. 
 

Rev. Rich Peacock, Peace Action of Michigan 
Deb Sawyer, Utah Campaign to Abolish Nuclear Weapons 
 
Sherry Conable, Code Pink Santa Cruz 
 
Janice Sevre-Duszynska and Rev. Ann Harrington,  Association of Roman Catholic 
Women Priests (ARCWP) 
 
Rev. Katy Zatsick, ARCWP, Mary Mother of Jesus Inclusive Catholic Community at 
Sun City Center, FL 
 
Mike Wong, Veterans for Peace, Chapter 69, San Francisco 
 
Max Obuszewski, The Baltimore Nonviolence Center 
 
Rev. Dr. Eugenio D. Raphael, St. Paul’s United Methodist Church, San Diego, CA 
 
Individual Signatories (organizations listed for identification purposes only) 
 
Peter Kuznick, Director, Nuclear Studies Institute, American University 
 
Hongkyung Kim, Associate Professor, Stony Brook University 
 
David Vine, Associate Professor, Department of Anthropology, American 
University  

 

C. Harrison Kim, Assistant Professor of History, University of Hawai'i at Mānoa 

Namhee Lee, Associate Professor, University of California, Los Angeles 

 
Carolyn Eisenberg, Hofstra University  
 
Yong Soon Min, Professor Emerita, Universisty of California, Irvine 
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Rev We Hyun Chang, Chairperson, The Peace Committee of the Korean 
Association of the United Methodists 
 
Bob Meola, Commissioner, Berkeley Peace and Justice Commission 
 
Ken Kilnam Roh, President and Editor, Minjok-Tongshin 
 
David McReynolds, former Chair, War Resisters International 

Shirley Chesney, UN Representative, Peace Action 

Aaron Tovish, Executive Director, Zona Libre  

Koohan Paik, Hawaii Alliance for Progressive Action  

Janice Cebula, OSF, President, Sisters of St. Francis, Clinton, Iowa 

Louise Lansberry, Friends Committee on National Legislation, Seattle, WA 

Dr. Susan J. Zipp, UN Delegate, Association of World Citizens; Advisor, Women for 

Cultural Wisdom Institute; Advisor, Global People’s Assembly; Consultant, Global 

Futures Network  

 
Ron Auerbacher, Facilitator, San Diego Nonviolent Communication 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Contact for this letter: 

 
Jacqueline Cabasso, Executive Director 

Western States Legal Foundation 
655 13th Street, Suite 201 

Oakland, CA 94612 
wslf@earthlink.net 

O: (510) 839-5877; C: (510) 306-0119 


